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FIRST STUDENT COUNCIL MEETING OF  
FACULTY OF MEDICINE 

 

 The first student council meeting of faculty of medicine was held on the 27th of February 

2023, chaired by Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, UPUMS Prof. (Dr.) Prabhat Kumar Singh. Other esteem 

members were Prof. (Dr.) Chandra Veer Singh (Dean, Faculty of Medicine), Prof. (Dr.) Amit Singh 

(Dean student welfare), Dr. Vinay Kumar Gupta (Officer In-charge Alumni Cell),  Dr. Somendra Pal 

Singh (Co-ordinator Alumni Cell) and invited member Prof. (Dr.) Sandip Gupta (Officer In-charge 

Student Cell).  

A student council has been formed for the very first time in the university under the 

guidance of the Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, and it indeed is of great honour and privilege for students 

to be a part of it. The meeting began with introductory address by Dr. Vinay Kumar Gupta about the 

need, roles and purpose of the student council and the impacts that it will have in the betterment of 

both of the university and the students. Later, Hon’ble Vice Chancellor addressed the council on the 

importance of having a student council in the university. He highlighted on two major aspects for the 

first meeting agenda. Firstly he talked about the importance of formulating a problem statement 

before addressing the solutions to it. He highlighted about the importance of critical thinking and 

the ways in which students can do the brain storming to come up with the solutions to the existing 

problems in the health care system.  

He explained about the need to introduce a novel strategy of including the students in the 

hospital care management. It is going to be one of a kind of an opportunity for the students to learn 

and grow holistically; a need to rethink the mundane and follow the newer and improved strategies 

to grow as a medical student who is still in the initial stages of their career.  

The president of student council Geetika Saini (MBBS-2019 batch) presented a list of 

requests on behalf of the student council. The Hon’ble Vice Chancellor concluded the meeting 

highlighting the need for the students to think critically, organise meeting among them, do the brain 

storming and come up with the ways to improve themselves as a medical student and take the 

university to a level ahead. 


